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P-ROCEEDI-NGS
6:39 p.m

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: Good evening, | adies
and gentlenen. This is a public hearing of the Zoning
Comm ssion of the District of Colunbia for Thursday,
February 22, 2003. My nane is Carol Mtten and
joining me this evening are Vice Chairman Anthony
Hood and Conm ssioners Janmes Hannaham Peter My and
John Parsons. And thank you for braving the snow on
this eveni ng when we're expecting sone accunul ati on.

The subject of this evening's hearing is
Zoni ng Comm ssion case 02-46, this is a request by
the D.C. Departnment of Public Wrks Solid Waste
Managenent Administration for a zoning map anendnent
under Chapter 30 of the District of Colunbia' s Zoning
Regul ations 11 DCM for property known as Lot 11 in
Parcel 169.

Notice of today's hearing was published

in the D.C. Reqgister in the Washi ngton Ti nes on

January 10, 2003. Copies of today's hearing
announcenent are available to you and are | ocated on
t he tabl e near the door.

This hearing will be conducted in
accordance with the provisions of a 11 DCVR Secti on

3121; the procedures for rul emaki ng hearings.
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The order of procedure will be as
follows: Prelimnary matters followed by the
petitioner's presentation, reports of other
gover nnent agencies including the Ofice of Planning,
report of the effected ANC. In this case is ANC 7D.
Organi zati ons and persons in support, organi zations
and persons in opposition.

The followng tinme constraints will be

mai ntained in this hearing. The petitioner will have
20 minutes, individuals will have 3 mnutes and
organi zations will have 5 m nutes.

The Comm ssion intends to maintain these
time limts as strictly as possible in order to hear
the case in a reasonable period of tine. The
Conmmi ssion reserves the right to change the tine
limts for presentations if necessary, and notes that
no time shall be ceded.

Al'l persons appearing before the
Comm ssion are to fill out two witness cards. These
cards are also |located on the table near the door.

Upon com ng forward to speak to the
Conmmi ssion, please give both cards to the reporter
who is sitting to our right.

The deci sion of the Conmission in this

case nust be based on the public record. To avoid any
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appearance to the contrary, the Conm ssion requests
t hat persons present not engage the nenbers of the
Conmi ssion in conversation during a recess or at any
other tinme. Staff will be avail able throughout the
hearing to di scuss procedural questions and you can
di rect any questions to M. Bastida.

Pl ease turn off all beepers and
cel | phones at this time so as not to disrupt these
pr oceedi ngs.

At this tinme the Conmi ssion will consider
any prelimnary matters.

M. Bastida?

MR BASTI DA: Yes, Madam Chair man.

The applicant has provided the affidavit
of maintenance and it fulfills all the requirenents.
And if | may say, is one of the best affidavit of
posti ng mai ntenance that | have seen in a long tine.

Thank you.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN:  That's good to know.

Sonet hing to be proud of.

Al right.

MR BASTI DA: The staff have no ot her
prelimnary matters, Madam Chai r man

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: Thank you. Then

think we're ready to proceed with the petitioner's
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present ati on.

Al right. And then when you begin
speaki ng, you'll need to push the button on the base
of the mke to turn it on and just introduce yourself
agai n.

MR. HENDERSON: Yes. My nane is Thonmas
Henderson. | ama solid waste adm nistrator for the
Department of Public Works for the D strict of
Col unbi a.

And the project for which the zoning is
bei ng sought is a transfer station which will serve
both the Departnment of Public Wrks and its crews as
wel |l as private solid waste conpani es that do
business in the District.

If I could take just a nonment to give you
alittle bit of background information on the project
itself. We'IIl keep it very brief and then answer any
guestions you m ght have.

The District of Colunbia has no solid
waste disposal facilities inside its boundaries. W
depend 100 percent on facilities that are located in
Maryland and primarily in Virginia. So all of the
waste that is generated in the District has to get to
landfills or waste energy plants in Virginia. To do

that efficiently what we need to do is we need to
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take the waste that is collected at the businesses
and the honmes in the District off the snal

collection trucks, that are designed to go stop and
go, stop and go, short distances, |ow mleage and | ow
mles per hour slowy. W need to nove that nateri al
over fairly |ong distances.

Currently the District's contract is with
Fairfax County. So our waste goes out to Lorton,
Virginia, nost of it. Sone of also go to landfill.
Most of the private waste, though, goes to a couple
of private landfills that are | ocated as far south as
about 30 mles south of R chnond. So this waste has
to go a considerable period of time. It's just not
efficient to be noving those small trucks over those
ki nd of trucks.

The solution here, as in nost of the
netropolitan areas, is to build sonme transfer
stations. And that's where the small trucks cone in,
they unload their waste, they get right back out on
the street picking up nore waste while the nateri al
is reloaded onto large tractor trailers. So we go
fromvehicles that, say, like the District's vehicles
that carry about 16 cubic yards, it gets put onto
trucks that carry about 100 cubic yards. And that

material is then haul ed usi ng an over-the-road
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tractor/trailer conbination which can fairly
efficiently nove the material down to either the
waste energy plant or to the landfills.

In the early to md '90s when the
District was having significant problens, the two
transfer stations we have, the one at Benni ng Road
and the one at Fort Totten through |ack of
mai nt enance and repair, were no |longer able to
accommodate all the waste that was comng into the
District, either generate into the District or sone
of the suburban counties that also go through the
District.

And what happened was a series, at one
point up to 12 transfer stations, were opened nostly
in old abandoned warehouse facilities. The nost
notori ous was over at the Uine Arena which is just a
few bl ocks fromhere. And these presented sone
pretty significant environmental inpacts on those
nei ghbor hoods. They weren't designed for that
purpose. They were ol d warehouses. They weren't
designed as transfer stations. They didn't deal with
t he conmon probl ens you have with these facilities;
gueui ng space for the trucks, parking for the trucks,
odor controls, dust controls. None of that kind of

t hi ng because one day it was a warehouse or an old
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arena and the next day it was a transfer station.

And it was, you know, kind of bit opposition,

obvi ously, fromthe nei ghbors who were having to |ive
wi th these things.

Faced with that, the WIlians
Adm ni stration has taken kind of a multi-task
approach to it.

One is we tried to | ook at what the
origi nal problemwas and the continuing probl em on
why these facilities existed. And that was primarily
because the District did not have capacity to handle
the material itself.

So what we've been trying to do, and
we' ve gone back to the City Council and the Mayor,
and we' ve got a budget to inprove the two transfer
stations, one of which we're going to be tal king
about today, and that's at Benning Road. The other
one is at Fort Totten, not too far fromthe Metro
facility there.

By providing capacity at those two
stations there will no | onger be any capacity issue
that would require the private stations to exist.

And at the same tinme, we believe that because of the
size involved and being able to get sonme econom es of

scale, it is nmuch | ess expensive to operate two | arge
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stations than the 5 or 6 stations that we were
currently operating as of last fall. W think we
wi Il sol ve the nei ghborhood probl ens that have been
created around the District, but primarily in the
nort heast and sout heast sections of the city by
acconpl i shing the redevel opnent of our two sites.

So noving forward on that, one of the
obstacles is obviously the zoning. This is a piece of
property that the District acquired fromthe Federa
Governnent and so was not zoned in 1958 with the
zoning. The last inprovenents that were nmade there
were in the early '70s before zoning was required. So
as we proceeded down the road, we realized we needed
to come before this group and seek zoning for the
par cel

And with that, | think I'll stop and
entertain any questions you m ght have.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN:  All right. How | ong
will this project take in ternms of the upgradi ng and
expansi on of the facility.

MR. HENDERSON. Once we get under
construction, it should be finished in about one
year.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: And when do you

antici pate getting underway?
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11
MR. HENDERSON. After we go to this

board, we have to go to the BZA. And it should be
within a matter of days or weeks after we get through
t he BZA process that construction would begin. And |
believe that's scheduled for |ate March.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN:  Ckay.

Any questi ons.

MR, HENDERSON: Just, you know, further
el aborate on that. The bids for that were schedul ed
to be released tonorrow. I'msure that they' ||l nake
it with the current weather conditions. But we're
basically into the procurenent process, and hope to
be under construction shortly after the BZA heari ng.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: Ckay. Thank you.

M. My?

COW SSI ONER MAY: First question, this
transfer station will be open for District vehicles,
private conmpanies. WII| the general public be
allowed to go in there? WII they be restricted to
Fort Totten?

MR. HENDERSON:. No. Actually what we're
trying to do with the reconstruction of both transfer
stations. W're building a citizen drop off facility
there, which will be a full service area. It will be

i sol ated physically fromthe conmercial traffic,
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which is a real problemwe have Fort Totten today.
And it'll be, as | say, full service. It will allow
people to bring in bulky waste as they do today, but
al so recyclable materials. And we hope to be open
several days a nonth receiving househol d hazard waste
as well, which would elimnate the need for us to
have these amesty days twi ce a year, which are not
real custoner friendly and are very, very expensive.

We actually think we will be able to
operate every weekend a year out of these designed
facilities for the same cost as two weekends at the
amesty facility.

COW SSI ONER MAY: Ckay. | have to say,
havi ng done the amesty, |'ve never heard of it
referred to that way, but having gone to it it
actually was very user friendly and all you did was
drive up and they took the stuff right out of your
car.

MR HENDERSON:. It will be the same
procedures, it's just you won't be there with
t housands of other people. You'll, hopefully, only
be there with a couple of dozen.

COMM SSI ONER MAY:  Yes. It's worked very
wel |l every tinme | have been there.

MR. HENDERSON: Well, we can thank Ms.
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Hamond, who is here, who is the one who runs that
for us every year.

COW SSI ONER MAY:  Ckay. Well, it's
wor ked great so far, well at |east ny experience was.

But I'mstill alittle confused. You're
saying that the citizen dropoff is going to be at
Benni ng Road or Fort Totten or both?

MR. HENDERSON. At bot h.

COMM SSI ONER MAY: At bot h?

MR. HENDERSON:. Ri ght.

COW SSI ONER MAY: Ckay. Right.

MR. HENDERSON: Right. Benning Road was
an old incinerator plant. And what we're doing,
there's currently basically all but under
construction, the contract award has been nmade, we
have al ready denolished the old snoke stacks out
there. And now we're going in and denolishing a
portion of the air pollution control equipnent from
the old incinerator. And that will nmake roomfor the
citizen drop off area. So it will sit behind the
building. And, as | said, it will allowus to
isolate the traffic and not m x the commercial and
the residential traffic.

COW SSI ONER MAY: Ckay. Fort Totten is

bei ng renovated right now, right?
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MR. HENDERSON: Well, we're currently

making -- after we got into the design, not nuch work
had been done out there since 1972. And we found that
we needed to make some energency repairs. They
couldn't even wait for the construction.

So what we're in the process of doing is
now we're al nost finished, if we can ever get another
war m day. Because you can't pour concrete when it's
bel ow 40 degrees. So we haven't had nmany of those
this winter. But we're just about finished with
doi ng the energency repairs we had to do to the
ti pping floor out there.

But Fort Totten and Benning Road wil |
basi cally have the sanme design at the end of the
process. Again, keeping the commercial and the
residential traffic separated.

COW SSI ONER MAY: Ckay. The only other
guestion | had is that the anmount of information that
we have, | nean you can see sort of the footprint of
the building and where it will be on the site, but
there isn't really any indication of what's new,
what's existing. And | understand the new one is
going to be not as tall as the existing is going to
be?

MR. HENDERSON. Right. Right. ['ve got
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at least a site plan | can show you that shows what
the actual really new building will be.

COW SSI ONER MAY: Al right. | think ny
concern has to do with, you know, visibility fromthe
par kl ands.

MR. HENDERSON. It actually is -- the
area -- this is the existing building. The traffic
flowright nowis in this access road. And the
citizen dropoff we put right here in the front so
that they never mx with the commercial traffic.

This is the existing building that wll
remain. And what we're doing is we're basically

adding a 50 foot addition to that building and it

actually will be about 30 feet |ower than the
exi sting building. So fromthe parkland, | don't
really think it will be visible.

It's actually an old landfill that they

really haven't done anything with it at this point. |
don't think there will be nmuch visibility of that.
COW SSI ONER MAY:  Thank you.
CHAI RPERSON M TTEN. M. Hood?
COW SSI ONER HOOD:  Thank you.
M. Henderson, let nme just start off by
saying it's good to see that the city is now coni ng

into the 21st century dealing with these facilities.
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Let ne just ask you as respect to both
sites, | know we're here basically for the Benning
Road site tonight, are you going to offer the sane

services at both sites, at Fort Totten and at Benning

Road?

MR, HENDERSON:  Yes.

COW SSI ONER HOOD:  What's going --

MR. HENDERSON:. Qur plan is that
physically they will be the sane and the sane
services. W won't run the same hours. They'll be
slightly different. For exanple, |ike on weekends,

you know, we don't really need both facilities to be
open except for residents. But they're going to be
physi cal ly al nost identical and the services provided
w |l be identical, comercial and residential.

COW SSI ONER HOOD:  So the residentia
pi ece at both facilities --

MR. HENDERSON: Yes, sir.

COW SSI ONER HOOD: Ckay. WI I be open
on Sat urdays?

MR, HENDERSON:  Yes.

COW SSI ONER HOCD:  Sone of the private
facilities have what they call an odor nechani smt hat
sprays out to the air and that's how they control the

odor .
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MR. HENDERSON: Ri ght.

COW SSI ONER HOCOD: | woul d hope that the
District nmoving into the new century, the 21st
century will deal with it alittle better than that.
Because when you wal k and ride by Queen's Chapel that
-- | don't know what that's out there for. It's just
out there spraying air. But when it's 90 degrees and
you live in that neighborhood, | can assure you that
it snells alot different, that little odor that they
say well they're cleaning the air, or whatever
they're doing out there, is not adequate.

MR. HENDERSON: Right. R ght. That's the
real problemwe've had with the private facilities.
It's not that the private sector can't operate
facilities well. But what we have are ol d warehouses.
In that case, a couple of old warehouses that one day
t hey were a warehouse and the next day they were a
transfer station.

| nmean, you know, we've gone through
about an 18 nonth process of working with, you know,
one of the best engineering firnms in the country who
specializes in nothing but solid waste work to nake
sure that we don't have those kinds of problens. And
the main way you do that, frankly, is to nake sure

that the waste doesn't stay there, that it noves
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within a matter of, hopefully, mnutes if not hours
of the tine it arrives. And these are stations that
are designed to nove the material quickly.

W wiill be able to load a truck in about
10 mnutes. So we can keep the trucks noving and the
flow, and that's the nmain way you elimnate it.

What do we have, we have built ins what
is state of the art ventilation and dust contro
systens. Because if nothing else, we want it to be a
pl easant work environnment for our enpl oyees.

COW SSI ONER HOOD:  Right. And the trucks
wi Il be covered going through the city and
ever yt hi ng?

MR. HENDERSON:. Absol utely.

COW SSI ONER HOOD: Okay. Now, let ne
just ask you, you nentioned earlier that sone of the
private haul ers now have bought into this concept.

MR. HENDERSON:  Yes.

COW SSI ONER HOOD:  Have all bought into

it or is it a chance that, say, if they get mad with

the city and they still have their sites, let's refer
to Queen's Chapel. There's a chance they get mad
with the city and they' Il |leave their site open at

Queen' s Chapel ?

MR. HENDERSON. Ckay. Wat we did was we

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 (202) 234-4433




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

19

went back to the two | argest haulers that contro
nost of the waste stream That's WAste Managenent,
Inc. and Browning Ferris Industries, which was owned
by Allied Waste.

And we negoti ated an agreenent with them
where they will exclusively use our stations once
they're up and running for all of the solid waste
that's generated in the District. And in Waste
Managenent's case who has Queen's Chapel, that's 20
years. That does a couple of things for us.

One is since we are for all practical
pur poses going into business, becom ng what the
courts call a market participate, and we're | ooking
for volune to make sure that we have the npst
economical facilities possible. And that did that. It
al so all ows us, for exanple, Waste Managenent as part
of this agreenment has al ready shutdown the worse of
the facilities, which was the one at Uine Arena.
They closed that within 2 weeks of signing the
agreenent with us. And they are now using our
facilities, you know, on an interimbasis as well as
Queen' s Chapel .

BFI has reduced the anpbunt of waste
that's going into their transfer station at W Street

by two-thirds and they have agreed that they will no
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| onger use that facility at all after Decenber 31st
of this year.

So as far as Queen's Chapel is concerned
and the Half Street facility, which is in southeast,
near South Capitol Street Bridge, we're working along
on another track which is revise our current
regul ati ons.

Frankly, the regulations that were put
into effect to try to put these facilities out of
busi ness were so arbitrary and capricious that no
court would enforce them So what we are doing is we
are in the process now of putting together with the
heal th departnment and with DCRA, and the planning
department and ot her agencies, along with the ANCs
and the industry what | call a 50 state standard.
Basi cal |y, you know, what good regul ati ons should
| ook like that. You get good regul ations on the
book, you can enforce them

And all the existing owners basically
know that they're going to have either conme up to
speed or they're going to have to shutdown at -- you
know, when those new regs going into business. And
we think that a court will enforce that. Because (1)
we have reasonable rules, and (2) they will not be

creating a public health crises because the District
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wi |l have capacity and there will be alternatives
avai l able for that waste to nove out of the District.

COW SSI ONER HOCOD:  Let nme just for
clarification, now Waste bought into the proposa
fromthe city as far as Uine. But Queen's Chapel is
al so run by Waste.

MR. HENDERSON: R ght .

COW SSI ONER HOOD:  And they didn't buy
into it for the Queen's Chapel site?

MR. HENDERSON: No, they did.

COW SSI ONER HOOD:  Ch, they did.

MR. HENDERSON. The thing is that until
we get new facilities on line, we do not have the
capacity to take any nore waste than we are right
now. W physically -- if they closed down today, we
woul d have a real crises on our hands because we do
not have the facilities to nove that material out of
the District. Until we get our renovations conpl eted,
there is physically no way to handle it.

I mean, we are busting at the seans. W
were able to take what they had from U ine Arena and
alittle bit fromBFI. But at this point we're really
at our capacity until we get our construction
fini shed.

COW SSI ONER HOOD:  Ckay. Well, thank
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you, M. Henderson. | can tell you this has been a
long tinme comng. A long time. Thank you.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN:  Anyone el se? M.

Par sons?

COW SSI ONER PARSONS: M. Henderson, |
want to congratul ate you and your team for
acconplishing this, especially the ANC support.

MR. HENDERSON: Thank you, sir.

COW SSI ONER PARSONS: The letter we have
recei ved tonight.

MR. HENDERSON:. Yes. In fact, a single
menber District nmenber who wote that actually is the
one who lives -- he has just about the closest house
to the facility. It's quite a ways away, but he has
alnmost | think the closest house.

COW SSI ONER PARSONS:  What | wanted to
explore a little bit was the conditions of the
transfer that occurred fromthe National Park Service
to the District of Colunbia for this site that you
mentioned earlier.

MR. HENDERSON: Ckay.

COW SSI ONER PARSONS: In the 1960's.

And as | recall, that had to do with a burning trash
dunmp in Kenilworth that was extingui shed. And this

| and t hen was nmade avail able for what was call ed
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i nci nerator nunber five.

MR. HENDERSON:. Ri ght.

COW SSI ONER PARSONS: Wi ch you' ve
renoved the stacks from It's visually good.

So now the use is being converted from an
incinerator to a trash transfer station. And | don't
see any problemw th that. And what |'m concerned
about for this Comm ssion is that we would be zoning
this property for manufacturing which could last in
perpetuity and soneday after we're | ong gone, that
the use may no | onger be necessary. And there is no
nore trash

MR. HENDERSON. Ri ght.

COW SSI ONER PARSONS: O sonet hing el se
we can't conprehend.

MR. HENDERSON: Ri ght.

COW SSI ONER PARSONS:  And it's ny hone
that this land will revert ultimately to back to the
park system So the permanency of our zoning
undertaking is concerning ne, that if we place a
zoni ng category on this property that theoretically
outlasts in perpetuity and after we're |long gone it
may be conceived or presuned that it is for that
pur pose.

And t he conprehensive plan, as you
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probably know, currently calls for this to be
parkland. That it is green on the |and use map.

MR, HENDERSON:  Yes.

COW SSI ONER PARSONS: So we have to do
this, I think, with a great deal of care.

MR, HENDERSON:  Yes.

COW SSI ONER PARSONS: To ensure that if
this use is abandoned, that it doesn't becone sone
manufacturing plant in the future. And simlarly at
Fort Totten.

And when the Conm ssion adopted its
regul ations for trash transfer stations, we knew very
well that these two facilities existed directly
adj acent to parks, but we put into our regulations
that there should be a distance --

MR. HENDERSON: Ri ght.

COW SSI ONER PARSONS:  -- in location
between these facilities and parks in a new start.

MR. HENDERSON: R ght .

COW SSI ONER PARSONS:  So | woul d ask you
this: How nmuch coordi nation have you undertaken with
the National Park Service at these two proposed
facilities as your neighbor?

MR. HENDERSON: There has been sone

di scussions with them | haven't been privy to any of
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those nyself. | think as far as your genera
proposition goes, | don't think we have any
di sagreenent or argunent with that.

I think our primary concern woul d be that
we are nmaking a significant investnent there, and it
is an investnent nore than dollars. | mean, these are
some of the facilities that the city can't really
exi st wthout.

COW SSI ONER PARSONS: Ri ght.

MR. HENDERSON: And so we do see them
there for a considerable period of tine. For exanple,
Fort Totten, this will be the third tine it has been
rebuilt.

COW SSI ONER PARSONS:  Yes.

MR. HENDERSON:. For solid waste purposes,
but it's been an incinerator, it's been a transfer --
one style of transfer station. Nowit's going to be
second one.

So I think we certainly are m ndful and
don't disagree with your concept at all. | think we
are concerned that the public on the other hand has
some protections that if there's mai ntenance required
at the facility, or that type thing, that that be
allowed in the future. Because we would really like

to see sonme other alternatives, but there really
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aren't any at this point in tinme other than buil ding
a --

COW SSI ONER PARSONS:  Under st and.

MR. HENDERSON. -- facility |ike out at
Lorton that Fairfax County has or that they have in
Mont gonery County. You know, there really is no
alternative at this point in tine.

COWM SSI ONER PARSONS: | ' m not sure you
know the answer to this. | certainly don't. But in
that the National Capital Planning Comr ssion
transferred this land, that's their jurisdiction and
authority, transferred this land fromthe Federa
Government to you, do you know if you require the
approval of the Planning Conm ssion for this
facility?

MR. HENDERSON: | don't believe on this
one we do. On sone other projects we're working on
we do. But | don't believe we do on this one.

COW SSI ONER PARSONS: Ckay. | guess |
woul d of fer sone di sagreenent with the need to screen
this fromthe park. But that probably is a natter
that is better taken up at the Board of Zoning
Adj ust nent .

MR. HENDERSON. | nean, our prinmary

difficulty is, and if you | ook at the footprint of
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the facility that's already there, there's not even a
skoosh nore room as they say in the jeans
comercials. W would certainly be willing if we had
access to parks, you know, adjacent park property as
far as providing sone additional screening. W

woul dn't have a problemwi th that. W woul d wel cone
being able to do that. It's just we're physically not
able to do that w thout going through them

COMM SSI ONER PARSONS: Wl |, that's the
ri ght answer.

MR HENDERSON:  Okay.

COMW SSI ONER PARSONS: | f you don't know
it, I shouldn't be coy with you. | represent the
Nat i onal Pl anning --

MR, HENDERSON: | understand that.
Sonebody told ne that just before the hearing.

COW SSI ONER PARSONS:  Ckay.

MR. HENDERSON. But, | mean, given access
to the property, | nean we would certainly appreciate
the opportunity to really to provide sone screening.

W want to be a good nei ghbor to both the park and
to the residential comunity nearby.

COMM SSI ONER PARSONS: All right. Thank
you very nuch

MR, HENDERSON: Sur e.
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CHAI RPERSON M TTEN:  Anyone el se?

Al'l right. Thank you, M. Henderson.

MR. HENDERSON. Thank you very nmuch. W
appreci ate you comng out on this night. W had to
wor kK because we al so do snow, but you know you
didn"t. So we do appreciate it. Thank you.

COW SSI ONER PARSONS: So you're driving
a plow tonight, are you?

MR, HENDERSON: No, but |'ve got about
100 -- a little over a 100 people out there driving
pl ows tonight. And we're all pretty tired fromthe
| ast two weeks.

COW SSI ONER PARSONS: And t hen you got
to pick up trash in the norning, huh?

MR HENDERSON: Well, and we do have to
pick up trash in the norning, that's true.

Thank you very nuch.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN:  Thank you.

Now we' || turn to M. Mrdfin fromthe
O fice of Planning.

MR. MORDFIN. Good eveni ng, Madam Chair
and nenbers of the Commi ssion. My nane is Stephen
Mordfin with the Ofice of Planning, and the O fice
of Planning requests to stand on the record.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN:. Al right. W like
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t hat .

Does anyone have any questions for M.
Mor df i n?

All right. | don't see anyone here from
the ANC, | don't think.

And | would just note that we received a
letter from M. Mrchison today, although the letter
is dated Decenber 30, 2002. And it notes that the
ANC supports the facility, although this letter is
not adequate to garner the great weight that the ANC
is entitled to, but we will take note of their
posi tion.

And then is there anyone el se here who
would |ike to testify this evening?

Al right. I would just |ike to nmake note
of the fact that at our setdown in Decenber we had
asked -- or maybe it was January. |'m/losing track
of time. But at the setdown we had asked for a
letter of interpretation fromthe Gty Council to
address the issue that M. Parsons touched on, which
is that we are not -- our rules do not allow us to
put zoning in place that is inconsistent with the
conprehensive plan. And inasnmuch as there is
conflicting information in the conprehensive plan

bet ween what the generalized | and use map says, which
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we give the greatest use to the I and use map says
that says this should be parks and open space and
then there's other provisions that say that the
Benning Road facility should be upgraded and
expanded, and al so that noney has been set aside for
t hat purpose, we're just asking the Cty Council for
a letter of interpretation on that point.

So, otherwi se we would be able to, |
t hi nk, vote on this tonight. But as soon as we
receive that letter, we'll be able to nove forward.

| just | ooked at M. Hood' s BZA schedul e.
You're on for April 22nd. And we'll make sure that
you have action fromus so that you won't be del ayed
in anyway with the BZA. So, just want to give you
t hat assurance.

So, is there anything el se before us this
eveni ng, M. Bastida?

MR. BASTI DA: No, Madam Chai r man.

The only thing | would Iike is that the
petitioner would provide ne with a copy of the
exhibit that they show, that it can be put into the
file no bigger than 82 by 17. And he probably, you
know, do that in the next week or so. Gkay. Thank
you.

COW SSI ONER MAY: 11 by 17 | think is
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what you nean.

MR. BASTI DA: \What ?

COW SSI ONER MAY: 11 by 17 is what you
meant to say.

MR, BASTIDA: | nean, |I'msorry. Thank
you. 11 by 17.

CHAl RPERSON M TTEN:  Okay. Thank you.

And | would like to thank you all for
comng out tonight as well. And M. Bastida noted the

itemthat he would like to receive. And we woul d al so

| eave the record open for the Council interpretation
whenever we woul d be able to receive that, | think.
And the Conmi ssion will nmake a deci sion

on this case at one of our regular nonthly neetings.
And, as | said, we will not hold you up for your BZA
hearing. And you can keep in touch with M. Bastida
about when that will be, but we wusually have our
nmeeti ngs on the second Monday of the nonth.

And then if we take affirmative action on
this request, the proposed action nmuch be published
in the D.C. Register as proposed rulemaking with a
reasonabl e period for comments. That's usually 30
days. And in addition, the proposed rul emaking wll
be referred to the National Capital Planning

Commi ssion for federal inpact review
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The Zoni ng Comm ssi on woul d then take
final action at a public neeting foll ow ng receipt of
t he public comments, and the NCPC comments, after
which a witten final rul emaking and order will be
publ i shed.

I now decl are today's public hearing
adj our ned.

(Whereupon, at 7:14 p.m the public

heari ng was adj ourned.)
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